
Coutts Crossing Public School 
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Email: couttscros-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: couttscros-p.schools.nsw.gov.au Week 9 – 5 Dec 2022 

Dear parents and caregivers, 

 

Last week, seven year 5 students stood proudly in 

front of the school assembly and delivered leadership 

speeches for their teachers, peers and the 

community. Standing in front of the school to deliver 

a speech is a very daunting task and I could not be 

more proud of our year 5 students for their 

outstanding efforts. All students spoke extremely well 

and demonstrated a thorough knowledge of what it 

means to be a student leader, making the task of voting very difficult. Coutts 

Crossing Public School will be very lucky to have any of these students as leaders 

in 2022. School captains and vice captains will be announced at presentation 

day. Good luck to all   our year 5 prospective leaders. 

This will be our final newsletter for this year. As 2022 comes to an end, I'd like to 

thank all students, staff and community members for working together to create 

a quality learning environment at Coutts Crossing Public School. The final school 

day for students is next Friday, 16 December. On behalf of all Coutts Crossing 

Public School staff, I would like to wish all our families a happy, safe and very 

merry Christmas. 
 

Michelle Dalgliesh 

This Week Coming Up  Next Week 

• Presentation Day            

Tue 6 December, 10am 

• Yr6 Farewell Dinner     

South Grafton Golf Club, 

Tue 6 December, 5.30pm                              

• Swim & Gym                

Thurs 8 December 

• First day back of school 

Tues 31 January   

• 2023 Swimming carnival 

Thurs 2 February   

Maclean Pool 

 

• Coutts Crossing Fun Day     

Mon 12 December 

• P&C Christmas Fun Day 

Tue 13 December 

• Whole School Assembly 

Wed 14 December        

2.30pm 

• Last day of school             

Fri 16 December 



2023 School details  

• There are two staff development days at the beginning of 2023 -                    

Friday 27 January and Monday 30 January.  

• Years 1-6 return Tuesday 31 January.  

• Best Start Assessments (Kindergarten) Tuesday & Wednesday 31 January and 

1 February.  

• Kindergarten First Day- Thursday 2 February. 

A link to the 2023 CCPS information handbook will be emailed to all families this 

week. 

 

Presentation Day  

Our 2022 presentation day will be held tomorrow Tuesday 6 December at 10am. 

Families are invited to attend as we celebrate our achievements for 2022. In an 

effort to ensure our whole school community stays healthy as we head into the 

school holidays, we respectfully ask that families do not attend if they are unwell.  

All visitors must sign in at the school office using QR code on arrival.  

 

Year 6 farewell  

We would like to wish all year 6 students farewell and wish them all the best as 

they continue their educational journey in high school next year. 

The year 6 farewell will be held on Tuesday 6th December at the South Grafton 

Golf Club beginning at 5.30pm. Best wishes to all Year 6 students on this very 

special night, celebrating their completion of primary school. 

 
 

Canteen 

This week will be the last school canteen day for the year on Friday 9 December.  

P&C are providing a special lunch pack as part of their Xmas Mufti Day on 

Tuesday 13 December. There will be no canteen on Friday 15 December in   

week 10. 

 

P&C Xmas Mufti Day  
Tuesday 13 December is the P&C’s Christmas Mufti 

Day. Students can come to school dressed in 

Christmas theme/colours, enjoy the pre order 

Special lunch pack and will be able to purchase 

Christmas treats at recess and after lunch. 

 

Water fun day  

In week 10, Monday 12 December, classes will be participating in water activities 

during the day. Students should bring a plastic bag with a towel and swimmers or 

spare clothes that can get wet to wear during the activities. Students should wear 

their normal school uniform to school and ensure they bring a hat and water 

bottle. 



Semester 2 reports 

Semester 2 reports are currently being finalised and printed ready to be sent 

home with students in week 10.  Please contact the school if you have any 

questions or concerns about your child’s report. 

 

Classes 2023 

We are in the process of finalising staffing arrangements and classes for 2023.  

Please keep an eye out in your emails as updated information about classes and 

teaching staff for next year will be shared with families when it is available.  

 

Reading at home 

Please encourage your child to continue reading over the school holiday break.  

Reading is like just about everything else in life, the more you do 

it the better you get. If children stop reading for extended 

periods of time, they often take a few steps backwards in their 

reading improvement.  For this reason, it is important to 

encourage children to keep reading during the holidays despite 

the distraction of friends, relatives and holiday events.  

 

Assembly  

Our final school assembly for 2022 will be held next Wednesday 14 December at 

2.30pm. Congratulations to students who received awards at last week’s 

assembly. Students were awarded Multi-lit awards, Merit certificates and Bronze, 

Silver and Gold Awards for outstanding achievement throughout the year. Keep 

up the great effort!  

 

 



Uniform purchases  

School shirts and hats will be available for purchase at school on Friday 27     

January and Monday 30 January 2023, after 11am. Parents should phone 

ahead to place an order or arrange a suitable time to attend the office. If you 

are visiting the school office please be mindful of our physical distancing         

restrictions, as we can only serve one family at a time when purchasing          

uniforms. Online payments can be made through our website. Cash is also     

accepted. School shirts are $30.00 each, hats $8.00 each.  

We have a limited supply of hoodies/jumpers (optional) at school. Another bulk 

order will be placed in Term 1. Plain maroon/burgundy jumpers or jackets are 

also suitable. Black pants, shorts and skorts can be purchased locally. The 

school wear range from the following retailers is recommended - Best & Less, 

Target, Big W, Lowes. 

 

Construction 

Construction will begin in week 10 to replace the floor and back verandahs of 

our 2/3 and 3/4 classrooms. Students in these classes will be relocated to other 

rooms in the final 2 weeks of school. The builders will be working throughout the 

school holiday period, and we hope to have all construction completed before 

the beginning of the school year in 2023.  

 

Swim/ Gym 

This Thursday, 8 December is our final swim/gym for 2022. Thank you to                 

supervising staff from CCPS and the South Grafton Pool & Gym who have      

supported our students throughout this program. Our students have made         

significant improvements during the swim and gym program this year and we 

are very proud of their achievements. Well done kids!  

Reminder: 

The NSW Government Active Kids program provides 2 x $100 vouchers for      

parents, guardians and carers of school-enrolled children to use towards sport 

and active recreation costs each year. We encourage families to utilise these 

Active Kids vouchers for swimming lessons so students may continue to practice 

and consolidate the skills and water confidence they have developed  

throughout this term.  
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